
Partner Schools     
Now & in the Future 
Prior to 2008 we had two non-
profit child care facilities; Carriage 
House & Little Red School House.  
These two schools provided up to 
130 spaces for infants through 
preschool. These two facilities 
were unable to meet the commu-
nity’s needs with the growing 
population of families in our work-
force neighborhoods. 
 
In 2007-2008 based on our Needs 
Assessment the Town financed 
and built Timberline Learning 
Center to add 65 spaces for in-
fants through preschool.   
 
In 2016 the Town purchased the 
property that houses Breckenridge 
Montessori then and leased it 
back to the school for a term of 5 
years.  The intention was to give 
them a chance to find a new per-
manent home to locate their pre-
school.   
 
In 2016 the Town commissioned a 
follow up Needs Assessment 
which identified the need for an 
additional 40-60 slots by 2025 or 
when the Town reaches build-out.             
To accommodate this need we 
worked with a local developer to 
reserve a location at the entrance 
to Lincoln Park at the Wellington 
Neighborhood as a public benefit 
for their development agreement.  
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